
G’day everyone, Llew here.  We’ve reached the 

end of October, a month where we have started 

holding more events. This month we held our 

sport’s day and our annual Keika festival. 

Sports Day: 

On Saturday, October 2nd, Kei-Sho held our 

yearly sports day.  Last year we were not 

able to hold it because of the coronavirus, 

and this year it was almost cancelled again.  

Because of the strong support of the 

students and the sports department, this year’s sports day was held at school 

with a time difference, with the first year’s playing first and the 3rd year’s last.   

This year’s sport’s day was held with three activities: 4-way tug of war, king 

dodgeball, and a whole-class relay.   

In 4-way tug of war a group of students from each class 

compete in a tug of war game, this was completed a 

few times with the winning team earning some points 

for their class.   

In king dodgeball everyone in the class competes in a game of dodgeball, with 2 

students playing as ‘kings’ as well as the class’s homeroom teacher in cosplay.  

Taking out the other class’s kings or having the most 

kings left at the end of the round means victory, and 

more points for the winning class.  
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The final activity was an all-class relay, with every student taking part, and some 

students running twice. 

The day ended with 3A winning among the 

3rd years, 2C winning the 2nd years, and 1A 

winning in the 1st year group. 

 

Keika Festival: 

While Covid-19 is not as serious as it was last year, with the idea of ‘safety first’, 

Keika held our annual Keika Festival online.  Many students from various clubs 

created videos to showcase what they have done this year, and these videos 

were made available online over the weekend that the Keika Festival is normally 

held.  From the Guitar club to the Track and Field club, from the Calculator club 

to the Student Council, there was a wide range of videos that the students at 

Kei-sho had made. 

 



 

In addition to Kei-sho, some videos were 

made available to everyone at Keika.  The 

ensemble band, marching band, Kei-sho’s 

Dance Club, and the traditional Biblio-

Battle were made available on a special, 

limited-time stage, where everyone at 

Keika could watch them. 

While it is unfortunate that the Keika 

Festival could not be held in person, the 

students did a great job in making their 

videos and maintaining the spirit of Keika. 

 

 

In October, we have had 2 

of our big events for the 

year, and the students, as 

well as the teachers, have 

enjoyed the change of 

pace. 

-Llew 


